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Statement of Purpose
“We care for God’s children of all ages by growing disciples who make disciples.”

BUILDING TEAM NEWS

YOUR BUILDING TEAM ANSWERS YOUR QUESTIONS!

Q: Why do we have ponds in our parking lot after a good rain? Shouldn’t it
be draining the water? I think I even saw a duck out there!

A: There are 2 drains to redirect the water after the torrential downpours we’ve had.
But the drains are covered with landscape fabric, to prevent all of the rocks and sand
from clogging up the pipes. When the parking lot is done, the fabric will be removed,
and the ponds will be no more. Bye bye ducks...

Q: LOVE the new tables in the Gathering Room! Can we grab our coffee
and bring it in to the new sanctuary?

A: PLEASE no coffee, drinks or food in the new sanctuary. Our new fabric covered
pews, along with our new fabric covered chairs AND brand new organ can sustain
damage from spills.

Q: How many people can our new sanctuary hold? How many did our old
sanctuary hold?

A: Our current sanctuary held 225 people. Our new sanctuary will hold:
351 nave, 40 choir, 12 additional chairs + 130 overflow
Totaling 533 and more for seating
Q: Important Dates coming up?
A: Tentative First Services in NEW sanctuary:
= July 7, 5:00pm
= July 8, 9:00am and 10:45am, with 10:00am Cornerstone Dedication
= August 5, 9:00am and 10:45am services. Here Paul Barribeau, our design

architect from Groth Design Group, will preach in our New Sanctuary.
Paul will highlight the liturgical significance of many of the design
elements he has chosen for our new space: The Journey, the clerestory,
the four crosses and more.

= August 5, 2:00pm Dedication!

HAVE YOU HUGGED A BUILDING TEAM MEMBER TODAY?

Pastor Mark, Cliff Dungey, Mark Frendreis, Deb Hansen, Bob Malm, Larry
Newbanks, Don Schneider, Joyce Shotick, and Owner’s Rep Chris Trodahl

10805 Main St, Huntley, IL 60142 ¢ Phone: 847-669-9448 « www.sotp.org
Office Hours: 9:00 a.m.-noon, Mon-Fri




A Hote From Padtor Wark

Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

When Peter, James, and John witnessed the transfiguration and
wanted to keep Moses (the law), Elijah (the prophets) and Jesus near
to them, God said, “This is my

beloved Son. Listen to him.”

Only Jesus remained. The law and ;
the prophets were fulfilled in him.

This is the same truth the Holy
Spirit wants us to understand.

Take a moment and read Mark 9:7.

In 1 Corinthians 2:9-13, Paul was
successful in establishing the

church at Corinth when he
preached “Christ crucified” as revealed to him by the Holy Spirit. The
Old Testament prophecy has been fulfilled in the person of Jesus
Christ.

In a little book | reread a few weeks ago entitled The Christ of the
Indian Road, written in 1925 by E. Stanely Jones, a missionary to India,
| once again was acquainted with an insight into how Christianity was
brought to India.

Many missionaries for years afterward failed to recognize his prayerful
and Spirit-led plea that they must bring the person of Jesus alone
rather than the example of so called Christian nations in order to reach
nonbelievers’ hearts.

Do we as a church today bring Jesus to our community? Do our friends
and colleagues see Jesus in us? Are we open to the Holy Spirit’s
revelation of all that Jesus is for our world today?

In thinking about where God is leading us as a community of faith, |
found special motivation from Barclay’s last sentences on these verses,
“The nearer we live to Jesus, the better we will know him. The more we
become like him, the more he will be able to tell us. To enjoy his
revelation we must accept his mastery” (Gospel of John Volume 2,
William Barclay, Westminster John Knox Press, pg. 196).

How exciting for us as believers to know that the Holy Spirit is waiting
to reveal God’s message through Christ to us!

What haven’'t we grasped that we can grasp today?

What have we gotten wrong that can be made right?
(Continued on page 3)



A Vote Frnom Pastorn Mark

(Continued from page 2)
What new revelation is waiting for us as we grow closer to Jesus?
How can we bring Jesus to those who live among us?

Thank you for the privilege of joining with you on this journey of
discovery.

Peace,

Daotor Mank

As we move closer to our Holy Land tour this fall, we're
now at full-speed when it comes to preparation. Two
gatherings will be held--and everyone, whether you're
going on the trip or not, is invited!

e OnJuly 10, we'll explore the person of the Apostle
Paul. Who was he? What happened to him? How -
did he move from being a persecutor of the church to belng |ts
finest evangelist?

e And then on July 31, we'll learn about Athens and Corinth, two
places Paul visited, established a congregation, and preached to
the masses.

Each session is on a Tuesday evening from 6:30-7:30. We hope

you'll join us. (The third preparation session will be on Tuesday,

August 14, when we explore the Holy Land itself.)

Daston Bl

BARNABAS CAREGIVING MINISTRY UPDATE

Our Barnabas Ministers have been commissioned and paired with a
care-receiver. Currently we have twelve care-receivers being visited
by Barnabas Ministers. We also have nine Barnabas Ministers on our
hospital visitation team. They will be assisting Pastor

Mark by making hospital visits on Thursdays and
Fridays each week.

If you are aware of someone who might like a
Barnabas Minister visit or if you would like to receive
one yourself, please contact Donna Sorensen,
222-858-9193 or sorensensid@comcast.net.




“As he approached Jericho, a blind man
was sitting by the roadside begging.
When he heard a crowd going by, he
asked what was happening. They told
him, “Jesus of Nazareth is passing by.”
Then he shouted, “Jesus, Son of David,
have mercy on me!” Those who were in
front sternly ordered him to be quiet, but he shouted even more
loudly. Jesus stood still and ordered the man to be brought to him;
and when he came near, he asked him, “What do you want me to
do for you?” He said, “Lord let me see again.” Jesus said to him,
“Receive your sight; your faith has saved you.” Immediately he
regained his sight and followed him, glorifying God; and all the
people, when they saw it, praised God.” Luke 18:35-43 This has
always been a favorite story of mine. This blind man sits not only at
the edge of the city but also at the edge of society. At the time of
Jesus, Jewish and most other societies thought that a person’s
illness or affliction or poverty was God'’s punishment for either their
own or their parents sin. Those who were in front, leading the way,
appear to be embarrassed by this blind beggar and try to shush him.

But he wouldn’t be shushed! When he discerns that Jesus is at
hand, he goes all out for this help that he needs and believes that
this Jesus can provide.

| can’t help but think of those today who sit at the edge of our
societies; the poor, the addicted, the homeless, the unemployed or
underemployed, the mentally ill, the hungry, the lonely. They too cry
out for God to have mercy on them; to cure their hurts and ills, to
make life more live-able. Do we try to shush them as well? Are we
embarrassed by their cries for help? Many times, we also tend to
think that their situation is completely their fault. They need to ‘pull
themselves up by their bootstraps’.

There are programs out there, why don’t the use them? Why don’t
they just go out and get a job?

This story challenges us in several ways. One is for us to not
overlook or shush the lost and downtrodden, the outspoken and
annoying. The gospels tell us repeatedly the it is those who are in
such dire circumstances that Jesus calls and saves. In this story it is
not the successful and suave leader who wins Jesus’ gift of
salvation (being made whole); it is the one whom we might be
ignoring right now who is healed and glorifies God.




Wincotny Masings (Cout.)

Another challenge here is the idea that those in font (of Jesus) were
the ones who rebuked the blind beggar. True discipleship is lived
out from a position not in front of Jesus but behind him. In the body
of Christ, the church, there is only one Lord and leader, Jesus.
Everyone else is a part of that body as a follower. Often, we get in
the way when we try to rush out ahead of Jesus telling him of our
plans and ideas hoping he will come alongside and bless them. For
me | find that | am much more successful in discipleship when | stay
behind and follow him.

Many we have a heart to follow Jesus and eyes to see those on the
edges of society as he does.

Douna Kelly

SAVE THE DATE
&=

BLooD DRIVE AT SOTP
Sunday, August 26, 8am - 2pm

ANNUAL GOLF OUTING
Sunday, September 23

BIBLE 101 wiTH PASTOR BILL
(Back by Popular Demand)
Saturday, September 29, 10am - 2pm

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

Can you believe that soon we will be in our
new sanctuary? Your worship committee has
been busy talking and planning for the new
facility. We look forward to our volunteer
duties in the new sanctuary. With that said,
remember that we are all learning and please
be patient with us while we learn some new
styles. With the larger facility we could really
use more volunteers as USHERS, GREETERS,
READERS, COMMUNION SERVERS. Just give Carolyn Cuttle a call at
847-659-1459 to volunteer and learn more about the possibilities.
Remember that many hands make the job much easier. See you in
the new sanctuary!!!!




BUILDING ON FAITH

If you have not yet made a commitment to our Building on Faith

program there is still time and numerous options

available for gifting. The landscaping blueprint is

: TT available for your viewing. If you are unsure of

A ‘:l"{% what you might like to gift please consider making
&84 B g gift "as needed". Questions or concerns can be

directed to Sue Wehnes 224-569-2808. The

Building on Faith poster and landscaping blueprint are located in the

Cross+Roads (narthex). It is updated on a weekly basis.

It's an exciting time as we prepare the move to the new

building. Thank you to all who have made gifts to help furnish the

areas in the new building.

“LOOP-IT” HEARING ASSISTANCE

The "LOOP-IT" system installed in the floor of the

new worship area will prove invaluable to our hearing L\
impaired members. VL’\
On Wednesday, July 11 at 7:00 pm the "LOOP-IT" \N—
system will be demonstrated for those

interested. While this system was expensive to install
it is a very necessary addition to the worship area.
Please consider making a gift to the LOOP-IT system if possible.

UMBRELLAS

How often have you come to church on a sunny Sunday
morning and had to go home in a downpour? Happens
every once in while.
One of our members purchased 10 black golf umbrellas
and has made them available for your use on a day
when you left your umbrella in the car or at home. These
umbrellas will be available at the entrance/exit.
As a courtesy if you take one home please remember to return the
next time you come to church.

NORTHERN IL Foob BANK

For those of you that like to hold the date and mark your
calendars early, hold Saturday, October 6, 2018, 9:00AM- | Fgol |
12:00 so you can help do God’s Work with Your Hands at the | gANK.|
Northern lllinois Food Bank. Sign-up will be provided in the e
future. Any questions please contact Sharon Stangle at 224-628-2107
or send an email to stangle.ds@gmail.com. As the Isaiah 58:10 tells
us, “Feed the hungry and help those in trouble, then your light will rise
and the darkness around you will be as bright as day.”

[ orTERM |



VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL REGISTRATION

SHIPWRECKED VBS 2018 AT SOTP
July 23, 2018 - July 26, 2018, 9:00 am - Noon

Venture onto an uncharted island where kids survive
and thrive. Anchor kids in the truth that Jesus
carries them through life’s storms.

Participant and Volunteer Registration
Open Now at www.bit.ly/2kjDItD

Join the women of SOTP for a night out! These
nights are for all women of SOTP to get together
for a night of dinner and fellowship.

The next Female Friday is Friday, August 10th at 6:00 pm at
Jameson’s Restaurant in Huntley (We are not meeting in July)

Please RSVP to Joanne Schwartz at 847/659-1740 or
joanneschwartz@comcast.net so we can have a reservation big
enough to accommodate everyone.

FOOD PANTRY

Weekend of July 7 & 8

is Food Pantry Collection Weekend at SOTP before all services

: Fﬂod THis WEEKEND ITEMS NEEDED:
CEREAL, CONDIMENTS, SNACKS
paﬂtl’y CANNED FruiT, PAPER TOWELS

AND AS ALWAYS, CHECKS MADE OUT TO SOTP THAT STATE "FooD
PANTRY” IN THE MEMO WILL BE FORWARDED TO THE FOOD PANTRY.

Contact: Alice Hallett agrndmom3@gmail.com

peds

We are accepting registration for the 2018-2019 school
year. Our preschool has programs for children ages 2-4
(by September 1, 2018).

CHILDREN DO NOT NEED TO BE POTTY TRAINED.

Our class sizes are small (not more than 10-12 per
class). 1, 2, 3 or 4 day classes are available to both members and
non-members. For more information please contact Jill Gillming at
LittleLambs@sotpmail.com or go to our website and look under
FORMS for CLASS REGISTRATION.

Ppegd-[,ool



ANNUAL CHURCH PICNIC

SAVE THE DATE ~ JOIN US AUGUST 19
All are invited to join us
following the 10:45 am service at
Deicke Park Rt. 47 in Huntley.
Meat, plates, silverware & drinks provided.
If possible, please bring a dish to share!

STEWARDSHIP LUNCH

Preparations are underway by your Stewardship
Committee for planning a FREE luncheon on Sunday,
—"\ November 4, to all SOTP members and families

| £ & immediately after our single service on that date to
¥ celebrate the conclusion of our stewardship drive for
calendar 2019. It will be held in our reconfigured multi-
purpose room that used to be our sanctuary.
What a great way to utilize this newly changed space by the Body
of Christ here at Shepherd of the Prairie. Young & Old, come
celebrate our faithful giving in thanks for the many blessings we
have received from our Creator, our Redeemer, and the Holy
Spirit that dwells within us.

MEMORY GARDEN

You should have recently received an email questionnaire regarding
the Memory Garden that will be built on the church property. Please
take time to read, answer the question(s) and submit.
If you didn't get the email there are printed copies available at the
church office or you can go on-line to www.goo.gl/FjwP9p to take a
survey. We will update you on the results after a significant number
have been returned.

(A columbarium is a place for the respectful and usually public

storage of urns holding a deceased's cremated remains.)

The committee has been formed with the
following people; Ellen Nissen, Evelyn Gniot,
Ron Knudsen, Keith Steen, & Ralph Wehnes.
Pastor Mark and Carol DeFiore will serve as
advisors. Before the committee will make any
decisions, we need feedback from the
congregation about this project. Please which
will help the committee make decisions

regarding the Memory Garden.



YOUTH CULTURE NEWS

MARRIAGE MATTERS

In her book Love Thy
Body, Nancy Pearcey
shares how one poll found
that almost half of all
millennials have given up MARRIAG E MATT E RS
the hope and perhaps
even the desire for a monogamous relationship. Pearcey writes, “The
hookup culture is unraveling the social fabric. It produces isolated,
alienated adults who come together temporarily for physiological
release. By repeatedly breaking up or never connecting in the first
place, many people fail to learn how to form the strong, resilient bonds
needed to create happy, fulfilling, long term marriages and families.”
Nancy Pearcey’s words remind us that the church and family must
work together to communicate God’s good and gracious plan for
marriage, sex, and sexuality. The future of marriage and marriages
hangs in the balance.

Have you ever taken the time to ask your kids what they think about
marriage? Chances are, they think about it quite a bit differently than
you did when you were their age. Today’s young people are getting
married later, and getting divorced more frequently. With cohabitation
increasing at breakneck speed, a growing number of young people
are opting out of marriage. Because of cultural negativity about
marriage, bad examples, and experiencing the brokenness of their
parents’ marriage, marriage is something many kids never consider.
The boundaries regarding who can marry are changing as well, with
conversations, debates, and legislation all addressing the growing
reality of same-sex marriages. All in all, biblical marriage — as an
institution — is in trouble.

Perhaps the negative old marriage clichés have stuck enough to
serve as a deterrent. You remember these clichés don’t you?
“Marriage is a great institution! But who wants to spend the rest of
their life in an institution!?!” Or how about this one: “Marriage is a
three ring circus: engagement ring, wedding ring, and suffering.”

It's time that we send our kids a different message about the meaning
of marriage. No, there aren’t any perfect marriages. The coming
together of one broken person with another broken person can be
pretty difficult at times. All of us married folks know that far too well.
That’s certainly a realistic marriage message that we need to
communicate to our kids. And while we’re together, it will at times be

(Continued on page 10)

www.greggornation.com



YOUTH CULTURE NEWS

(Continued from page 9)

hard. It will be so hard, in fact, that there will be times when we feel
like giving up. And, we will wonder about the decision we made to
even get married in the first place. To make marriage work it takes
work.

But even more important is our task to define just what marriage is.
While God does indeed call some to the single life, He also said that
it is not good for us to be alone. God made marriage and gave it to us
as a gift. It's a good thing! God also defined the parameters for His
gift of marriage. It’s to be a life-long, covenantal, monogamous,
exclusive heterosexual union between one man and one woman. Our
kids need us to continually engage in show and tell when it comes to
marriage. We need to tell them that marriage is not some kind of
human invention. Instead, God made it for us and gave it to us.
Whether you are a parent who's married, or single by choice or
circumstance, you can and must talk to your kids about the goodness
of God’s design for marriage. Our culture never stops talking to our
kids. about marriage. Neither should you.

IMPORTANCE OF CHORES T1im Elmore, from Growing

Leaders, recently shared the results of the Harvard Grant Study,
which is the longest longitudinal study in history. Way back in 1929 to
1944, mentally healthy Harvard sophomores began being tracked in
an offer to look for the patterns that foster happy and well-adjusted
adults over the course of a lifetime. Several of the students are still
alive and are being tracked even to this day. EImore reports that some
of the factors that lead to happiness and being well-adjusted include
embracing a community of close friends, having warm and caring
parents, and having a happy marriage. But the study also found a
connection between being required to do chores as a child and
success as a grown-up. And the earlier children start with chores, the
better. Parents, we live in a day and age where parents are expected
to cater to their children. Don’t cave in to the temptation to do
everything for them. Create a path to success by teaching them to
work hard to the glory of God.

THANK YOU!

Thank you for your help in making our 2018 Trivia \Q"”J
Night a success and for all of your help In getting us to S\?
Kentucky for Creation Restoration 8.0 so we can serve I.

those who cannot serve themselves Creation
RESTORATI{JN

www.greggornation.com




YOUTH CULTURE NEWS

Trends
Gambling

Parents, are you talking to your
kids about gambling? A
recent study published
in the Journal of
Gambling Studies
found that young teens
who gamble are at a
greater risk of
struggling in school. With sports
gambling and gambling online
readily available, the temptations to
make a quick buck or two are very
real for your impressionable children
and teens. Teens who engage in
gambling activities after school
spend less time on their schoolwork.
While negative outcomes like these
should be cause for us to intervene
and steer our kids away from
gambling, there are deeper spiritual
issues at work. In Matthew 6:21,
Jesus tells us that where our
treasure is, there will our hearts be
also. When we come to believe that
money is the passport to privilege
and freedom from worry, we are
engaging in the pursuit of a false
redeemer and idolatry. In | Timothy
6:10, Paul tells us that money is the
root of all evil. Good behavior
should flow from a heart oriented
towards obedience to God.

Latest Research

Rinstas and Finstas

Australian researcher Joanne
Orlando has been
tracking with teens on
how they use social
media. Her data shows
that 76% of teens in the
U.S. use Instagram
regularly, accessing it
about ten to thirty times a day. She’s
found that teens often have more
than one Instagram account. They
will have a “rinstagram” — or “rinsta” —
which is their real instragram
account. They will also have a
“finstagram” or “finsta” that is a fake
Instagram account. This practice is
now becoming the norm for many
teenagers. One of the reasons for
using these fake accounts is to dodge
the pressure to create and maintain
the picture-perfect online profile.
Using the fake account allows them
to present a more raw and real
personality to their smaller circle of
close friends. While the practice
encourages presentation of one’s self
in honest ways, the fact that they are
secretive accounts means that kids
might believe they are somehow
protected and secure. Tell your kids
that their digital footprint is there
forever.

266,000 thousand hours of Netflix videos watched
3.7 million search queries performed on Google
4.3 million videos viewed on YouTube

2.4 million snaps created on Snapchat

1.1 million swipes on Tinder

973,000 logins to Facebook

www.greggornation.com
11

o What Happens Every 60 Seconds on the Internet in 2018: Quick Stats
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FINANCIAL NEWS

Treasurer’s Report as of May 31, 2018

Operating Income and Expenses are within the Annual Budget for Income and
Expenses through May. Contributions met expectations. The year-to-date total
income of $316,593 included the transfer of $26,250 of Prepaid Pledges received in
December. Income for April was $61,096 which was $2,268 above the budgeted
amount for April. Expenses were $54,998 for April and year-to-date expenses totaled
$254,579 which was $31,391 below the budgeted amount.

Building Fund The Building Fund Balance is $164,646 and Construction Loan funds
were used to pay construction and interest costs monthly. During the month Forward
in Faith donations totaled $23,549 and year-to-date donations totaled $185,680.
Building Fund construction and interest expenses related to the new building were
$552,238 for the month.

Fixed Assets As construction progresses on the new building there is a significant
increase in the value of the Fixed Asset for Building and Grounds which is now at
$6,987,884. The increase is $3,886,503 higher than last year.

General Fund YTD Actual YTD Budget Over/Under
Income: $ 316,593 S 288,455 $ 28,138
Expenses: S 254,579 $ 285,970 S (31,391)
Net Income: $ 55,915
Fund Balance: $ 209,253

Building Fund
Income: $ 505,301 ($445,481 from Loan proceeds)
Expenses: $552,238
Fund Balance: S

164,646

| @ vl
ety st il

Do You SHOP AMAZON? amazonsile

Shop AmazonSmile. You sh'o.p. Amazon gives.

When you select SOTP as your nonprofit, Amazon
donates 0.5% of your eligible SOTP.

We have received $548.29 so far toward the new building.



_ JULY BIRTHDAYS STAFF & COUNCIL

STAFF
1.......Brian Ott, Elease Chapman, Mel Long, Pastor Mark Boster
Michele Miller, Allyson Berens 847-515-2713 (Home)
2........Pamela Richard, Jacob Fiandalo, pastormark@sotpmail.com
Kyle Lemke, Sharon Neubauer, Greg Dowell Pastor Bill Waxenberg
3......Tammy Sabie, Joseph Debolt, Olivia Ostrem, Director of Adult Education
Cooper Krewer pastorbill@sotpmail.com
4......Lori Lee, Jennifer Nagel, Jerry Bergman Greg Dowell
5.......Cynthia Schoenfeld, Libby Weston Youth and Family Ministries Coordinator
6.......Barbara Davis, Kristen Fleener greg@sotpmail.com
7 ......Julie Wills, Harvey Feustel Jill Gillming
8......Kim Stegge, Rob Deblieck, Fred Schimmel, Little Lambs Preschool
Mary Ann Busch LittleLambs@sotpmail.com
9.......Elizabeth Rapach, Katie Masters, Tyler Greene
Krista Glosson, Les Lawrence Contemporary Worship Leader
10.....Nicole Scalise Tyler@sotpmail.com
11....Arthur Uteg Donna Kell
12 .....Elaina Hibbeler, Howard Larson, Connections Facilitator
Jadon Conroy donna@sotpmail.com
13.....Phil Turk, Drew Szekely, Tricia Miller PAM
14 .....Jason Hunt, Andy Patel, Jamie Patel, Business Administrator
Donna Turner Daryl@sotpmail.com
15......Matt Greene, Zachary Berti, June Kobler, Dennis Lilla
McKenna Hess, lan Walloch, Maria Michalak TeCL‘"O'?gY SuPP°"t.IP"anager
16......Donna Brown, Kaia Huston, Evelyn Kolcz, ennis@sotpmail.com
Jane McMullen, Harold Doege ~ Jane McMullen
17 .....Jose Araoz, Karen Eckert Director of Music 8f| Worship
18.....Tom Miller, Nicholas Wolf, CaSandra Reicher, jane@sotpmail.com
Lukas Nagel Michelle Rankin
19.....George Walker Office Manager

michelle@sotpmail.com
Dave Shotick
Accounting Administrator
dave@sotpmail.com
Michael Waal

Organist/Piano Accompanist
michael@sotpmail.com

20......Roy Rankin, Nicholas Brown,
Ella Schoenberg, Tom Luedtke

21......Sue Reid, Jerry Christopherson, Kim Satalino,
Marina Rhode, Deb Hansen, Brian Rojas

22 .....Avery Michalak, Casey Bozza, Ralph Wehnes

23......Dolores Barry, Breanne DePorter, Rich Wille,
Fred Wysk

24 .....Dick Tabatt, Denise James CONGREGATION COUNCIL

26 ... Michelle Conroy, Aiden Wintersteen, Bud Hansen, President

Ava Ullrich, Delaney Krewer Matt Gre‘?“e’. Vice President
Amy Brittain, Secretary
27 ....Ryan Flanagan

Dan Wentzloff, Treasurer
28 .....Steve Brown, Destry Amdt Adam Adams

29....Megan Moretti Marlene Boehl
30 .. Justin DeBolt, Dylan Meidrich, Cliff Dungey
Anthony Lorenzo, Gavin Schlachta Sheri Ott
31.....Rick Hess, Robin Bishop .
Nancy Ottinger
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July 1 July7&8 |July14 & 15 [July 21 & 22| July 28 & 29
Presiding Minister Pastor Mark
Boster
Altar Flowers
5:00 . ]
SAT Sue Mattiucci, Barb Hoppensteadt, Tom & Darlene Polzin
9:00 | Jill Hoffman Donna Jackle. Elkin Judie Symbal | Gail Quam
AM | Judie Symbal Newbanks Marilyn Adele Wogstad| Sue Blotch
Altar Guild Sue Wehnes Schanke
Sandy Hupert Marlene
10:45 M)érril P Boehler Linda Jahr Jan & Don | Pam & Darren
AM y Sandy Donna Schanffe| ~ Koerner Walloch
Burkland
Petersen
_ Elaine Neukirch
Bulletin & Lisa Bradford June Kobler | Barb Krmpotich Marlene Tresp Donna Turner
Newsletter | FRI Bonnie Bavser Annette Marian Lisa Bradford Alice Hallett
Folders y Carlson Mesenbrink Anita Bull
HELP NEEDED
Coffee Hour
Host
Coffee Hour
Treats
, SAT Pam Perott Michelle Saletta
Communion Jacaue
Bread SUN | Mary Trodahl |Brandi Lorenzo qu Joan Rice | Renae Greene
Stashwick
Counters | MON
5:00 Stevie Massei | Steve & Linda | Gail Quam | Dorothy Wills
Greeters |_>MT Vik Bekeris Murphy Sue BIotc.h Nancy Zunker
9:00 Carol Len & Dolly | Cheryl Adams | Evelyn Gniot | Cheryl Adams
HELP AM Engstrom Cardascio Barb Niemiec | JoAnn Ward |Dolly Cardascio
NEEDED . Terry Halpin | Terry Halpin | Terry Halpin | Terry Halpin | Terry Halpin
12'&5 Bob & Carolyn Malm
Nursery ?&(,3/? Jen Nagel Jen Kolcz Judie Symbal | Jen Nagel Jen Powe
HELP
10:45 Blue Geller Jen Powe
NEEDED Av | Blue Geller | Sandy Hupert Judie Symbal | Jen Nagel Jen Powe
VOCALS:
Nicole Jachec,
Sam Johnson,
Shonna Rankin,
Rejoice VOCALS: Annette | VOCALS: Chris Soprie Dovel,
Worship 1045 Boster, Dana Turk, | Biitain, Jim Rhode, | VOCALS: Jen Huston GUIlfl\'l,i??'T}?lg(r?:/Sgﬂoin
Band AM Pam Walloch Kim Szekely Trevbr Dowell '
DRUMS: Brian
Buesing
KEYBOARD:
Allison McCann
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July 1 July 7&8 [July14 & 15 |July 21 & 22 | July 28 & 29
5:00 SAT Dan Wills Dan Wills Dick Brush Dick Brush
Sound | 9:00 AM Jim Rice Tom Polzin Jim Rice Tom Polzin
10:45 AM Brian Ott Tim Torkelson Brian Ott | Tim Torkelson
SAT Denise & Carol | Jim & Diana |Carol Hartman | Randi Dawson
5:00 PM Minutillo Murphy Sue Mattuicci | Steve Murphy
WAYNE
JACK CONTI
SCHMIDT Merlyn VIK BEKERIS ED CUTTLE JACK CONTI
Walter Lempke Carolyn Cuttle ,
SUN Thompson Dave Stangle . Merlyn & Harriet
, John Jensen : Jeff Stipes
9:00 AM Harriet Sharon Stangle Thompson
Warren Brody Harold Doege
Thompson | Carol Engstrom Marlene Tresp
Joanne Joan Doege
Ushers Marlene Tresp
Bychowsky
BOB
MCDUFFEE MARK JOHN ED CUTTLE MARK
) . FRENDREIS BOEHLER | Carolyn Cuttle | FRENDREIS
SUN Vik Bekeris . . .
10:45 AM Chuck Ch_arlle PO\_/ve Darren Walloch |  Jeff Stipes Ch_arlle P0\_/ve
Peterson Vik Bekeris Don Koerner | Harold Doege Vik Bekeris
. Sandi Stewart |Jessica Panella| Joan Doege | Sandi Stewart
Jacob Fiandalo
Visuals 9:00 AM Josh Harding | Josh Harding | Josh Harding
10:45AM |  Jack Ott | Alan Torkelson Jack Ott  |Alan Torkelson
Cheryl Adams Jan Suski
9:00 Jim & Barb | Carol Engstrom Warren & David & Sharon
:00 AM . Joyce .
Auwerda Dennis & Elaine Brody Stangle
Thompson
Welcome Sherry Perkey
Center Elaine
_ Marty Mucibabich | Elaine Neukirch | Carl & Sandy ,
10:45 AM Jacobsen Joanne Judy Petropolis Hupert Fred & Lori Wysk
Bychowsky
SAT .
Worship | 9:00 AM Michael Waal
Leader
10:45 AM Tyler Greene

If you aren’t
currently involved in
a ministry at
Shepherd of the
Prairie and would like

to find your niche,
please contact Donna
Kelly through the church office or
Donna@sotpmail.com
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